
Minutes of the Building Committee

GHS Music Instructional Space and Auditorium Project

Date:

June 7, 2011
Location:
Staff Development Room, Havemeyer building
Attendees:
Committee Voting Members – Robert Brady, Leslie Cooper, Aris Crist, Bill Kelly, Leslie Moriarty, Joe Ross, Sandy Waters, Jackie Welsh.    

Ex-Officio –   Sid Freund, Bob Kavee, Peter Robinson

Other – Scott Kirkham from Perkins + Will, Ty Tregellas from Turner, Bob Lichtenfeld, Susan Chipouras, Chris Winters, Jeff Spector, John Blankley, Neil Bouknight
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 a.m. by Joe Ross, Chairman.
MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Jackie Welsh to approve payment to Turner Construction for $5,000.



VOTE:

7 – 0 (Crist not yet arrived)
MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Sandy Waters to approve the minutes of the May 3, 2011 and May 10, 2011 meetings. 


VOTE:

7 – 0



MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Sandy Waters to approve the proposal by Christopher Laux to perform the local BSF review for a cost not to exceed $16,000.



VOTE:

8 – 0



MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Leslie Moriarty and seconded by Sandy Waters for payment not to exceed $10,000 for building permit fees.



VOTE:

8 – 0



MOTION APPROVED

The Building Committee received updates on the following activities:

· Zoning sign-off/Building Permit – Welsh/Brady are taking lead in working with Highway department, Sewer department, Wetlands, Engineering, Tree Warden, P&Z and Fire Marshall to obtain sign-offs for the summer construction plans.  Once sign-offs are received, Committee will file for the building permit.  Fire Marshall indicated that the construction plans should include bringing gym up to current code for egress requirements.
· State Bureau of School Facilities – Next meeting with BSF is scheduled for June 8.  Bid received for local BSF review.
· ARC – Meeting scheduled for June 8 to review outstanding issues.

· Peer Reviews – Peer reviews are underway:  Fuller is doing architectural review;  DiSalvo is doing structural review; AKF is doing MEP review; Pierz is doing code review.  Reviews are targeting mid-July for completion.  These are in addition to the local BSF review being done by Laux.
· Summer site work bids – The Committee discussed the bids received for this phase.  Bids will be reviewed by Turner and presented to the Committee at its next meeting.

· CD Budget Reconciliation – Turner and Daedilus have completed their independent budget estimates based on construction documents.  The next step is for them to reconcile their estimates and develop potential value engineering estimates for the Committee to consider.
· LEEDS status – P&W suggested the Building Committee add a discussion of the LEEDS status at an upcoming meeting. 
The Committee agreed to schedule a Special Meeting on Tuesday, June 14, 2011 at 7:30 am.  The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 21, 2011 at 7:30 a.m. in the Staff Development Room at Havemeyer.  A motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 a.m.
 Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Moriarty




Joe Ross
Clerk






Chairman
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